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Public notice            
Estate parking zones  
The London Borough of Southwark (Housing estate roads and car parks) (No. *) Order 202* 

1.  Southwark Council hereby GIVES NOTICE that it proposes to make the above order under 
powers of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended.  

2.   The effect of the order will be:-  
(a)  FORBES COURT, to introduce the permit parking zone 'E-FC' into the estate roads and 

car parks fronting or adjacent to properties in Forbes Court;  

(b)  GOULD COURT, to introduce the permit parking zone 'E-GC' into the estate roads and 
car parks fronting or adjacent to properties in Gould Court; and 

(c)  NORTH PECKHAM ESTATE, to introduce the permit parking zone 'E-NP' into the estate 
roads and car parks fronting or adjacent to properties in Amstel Court, Blackthorne Court, 
Blossom Court, Danube Court, Indus Court, Leyland Court, Oak Court, Palm Court, Pear 
Court, Rowan Court, Shannon Court, Thames Court, Nos. 56, 58, 66, 68 and 70 Chandler 
Way, Nos. 1-126 Cronin Street, Nos. 1-8 Dorton Close, Nos. 18-68 East Surrey Grove, 
Nos. 1-60 Garnies Close, Nos. 1-67 Pentridge Street, No. 100 Pentridge Street, Nos. 1-8 
Potter Close, and Nos. 1-12 Samuel Street. 

Note: Where new estate parking zones are introduced existing uncontrolled parking places in 
the estate roads and car parks will be designated as permit holders' parking for use of the 
residents; business; visitors; or carers’ permit holders of the designated zones only. Any 
existing disabled persons’ parking places will continue to operate as before, and any area not 
designated as parking, will be subject to 'no waiting at any time' controls. 

3.  For more information about these proposals please contact Clarence Parkes of the council's 
Parking team by e-mail Parking@southwark.gov.uk.  

4. Copies of this notice, the proposed order, and a statement of the council's reasons for making 
the order may be found online at www.southwark.gov.uk/trafficorders. Paper copies may be 
obtained from or viewed at Highways, 3rd floor hub 2, 160 Tooley Street, London SE1 2QH by 
appointment only. Contact traffic.orders@southwark.gov.uk or 020 7525 3497 for booking 
details. 

5. Anyone wishing to object to or make any other representations regarding the proposal, may 
use the form labelled 'Parking - Road traffic and highway schemes - responding to statutory 
consultation notices' at www.southwark.gov.uk/statutoryconsultationnotices or send a 
statement in writing to: the Traffic Orders Officer, Highways, Southwark Council, Environment, 
P.O. Box 64529, London SE1P 5LX or by e-mail to traffic.orders@southwark.gov.uk quoting 
reference ‘TMO2223-009 Estate Parking’ by 14 July 2022. Please note that if you wish to object 
to this proposal you must state the grounds on which your objection is made. 

6. Under requirements of current access to information legislation, any letter, form or e-mail sent 
to the Council in response to this Notice may be subject to publication or disclosure, or both, 
including communication to other persons affected. 

Dated     23 June 2022 
Dale Foden -  Head of Service - Highways, Environment and Leisure 


